
March 13th, 2018

Dear Member of Congress: 

We write in support of the Sustainable Shark Fisheries and Trade Act of 2018. The U.S. already has strong laws 
and regulations governing the management of commercially traded shark, skate and ray fisheries. This legisla-
tion would help promote the sustainable management of shark fisheries globally by ensuring that all shark, ray 
and skate products entering U.S. markets come from fisheries with comparable conservation and management 
practices. This approach serves a valuable dual purpose—improving the global management of these fisheries 
while leveling the playing field for U.S. commercial fishermen. 

There are more than 1,250 species of cartilaginous fishes—sharks and their relatives, which include skates and 
rays—and while the conservation status of nearly half these species is poorly known, one-quarter are estimat-
ed to be threatened with extinction. As species that grow slowly, mature late, and have few young, they are 
particularly vulnerable to overexploitation. Overfishing is the primary threat to many of these species.

Although a large number of shark, skate, and ray species are struggling, evidence suggests that with effec-
tive fishery management, many species can be sustainably fished and commercially traded while maintaining 
healthy populations. Markets for shark fins and meat are important drivers of fisheries for these products, and 
other products like liver oil, cartilage, and skin are also valued and traded for, forming the basis of livelihoods 
for people and communities both in the U.S. and around the world. 

We support the Sustainable Shark Fisheries and Trade Act’s approach of requiring that shark, skate and ray 
products imported to the U.S. come from fisheries managed under strong standards, similar to those already 
required by U.S. law. This includes science-based management of related fisheries that prevents overfishing 
and rebuilds overfished stocks. By holding imported products to the same standards as U.S. fisheries, the U.S. 
can promote sustainable shark, skate and ray fisheries globally while also supporting the market for well-man-
aged U.S. fisheries. I urge you to support this legislation. 

As a significant shark, ray and skate fishing and trading country and a global leader in the conservation of these 
species, the U.S. has an important role to play in promoting sustainable shark, skate and ray fishery manage-
ment in the U.S. and abroad. We endorse the Sustainable Shark Fisheries and Trade Act of 2018 and urge its 
prompt passage by Congress.
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